
Pine Run Church of Christ              “The Point!”  Newsletter                   November    2020                                                  page 2 

    Lowell “Buddy” 

Mason 

website: 
www.lowellmason.com 

   Lowell and Judy continue to 

faithfully serve the Lord 

through the oversight of: 

 Bibles to Russia 

 Operation “We Care” 

Besides his providing 

inspiration with his 

“thoughts” on Facebook and 

opportunities to sing God’s 

praises. 

Give thanks for the blessing 

they continue to be and pray 

for God to keep working 

through them to share His 

love with others! 

    

 David & Dawn 

(Berry) Degler 
A Christian 

Ministry in the 

National Parks 

Covid has called for ACMNP to 
change their annual meeting 
that was to be held to a 
VIRTUAL MEETING.   We are so 
thankful for David and Dawn 
continuing to find ways to serve 
the Lord through this 
pandemic.  Keep praying for 
them and the ministry of 
ACMNP! 

 David Anderson 

 

Covid has caused 

their home church to rely on 

“ZOOM” meetings.  David, due to 

his service in the Navy in Hawaii is 

prohibited from leaving the islands 

during this time.   

 Pray for his family (children away 

at college), especially during the 

holidays that they find ways to 

stay in touch, as well as safe! 

 

God Raises up Preachers 
36 preachers 

sent out into 

villages in 

India this 

year 

following training.  In October, 

they have started training an 

additional 25.  Those that have 

gone out, are being used of God 

not only to reach their villages, but 

are inspiring others to come for 

training.   The teachers 

VOLUNTEER their time as they 

teach a new generation how to 

share God’s Word.   

    Keep praying for these and 

other servants around the world 

who serve faithfully and selflessly! 
 

MISSIONS WE SUPPORT 

BESIDES: 
  Helping Others Prepare for 

Eternity (H.O.P.E.) 

  Mexican Mountain Mission 

  Great Lakes Christian College 

  Great Lakes Christian Home 

  His House Campus Ministry 

  Love, INC. 

  Rock Lake Christian Assembly 

  Wolverine Christian Service Camp 

 

Clio Area Human Services Fund 

 

Teaching 

the Word 

(through 

our 

Websites)  

    
     Pinerunchurch.org 

     Virtualfamilyministry.com 

      

    The “Virtual Family Ministry” site 

offers “technology enhanced” 

lessons.  They take the content from 

the “Basic Lessons” and couple them 

with resources from the internet.  

Videos and additional studies are 

added to the Bible Lessons.  Expanded 

“song” lists, Activity, Mission and 

Game ideas are also featured.   These 

resources are FREE and available to all 

teachers and parents who desire to 

teach others more about God and His 

Love. 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

PRESENCE 
Snapchat—58 people are following 

Instagram- 58 people are following 

Twitter—1 person following 

Facebook—177 people are following 

YOUtube—we now have 10 puppet 

shows available for viewing.  3 of 

them have had more than a dozen 

views! 

Facebook “Live Stream”—Sundays @ 

10:30 am  

Clio Area Ministerial 

Association 
    FOOD DISTRIBUTION:  Two 

distributions a month through the 

end of the year. 

    SCHOOLS:  Have had only 6 Covid 

cases at last report (2 were 

“homeschoolers”) 

    UNITY:  Our message on October 

18, “United in Christ Through 

Discipleship”  has been added with 

others from the community on the 

Clio Area Ministerial Association 

Facebook page. 

http://www.lowellmason.com/

